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Dear Parents / Carers, 

It’s been another busy term of sport with all classes having been out and about 

taking part in various sports events. In addition to the events off site we have 

been focusing on offering  a range of physical activities at lunchtimes. This year 

our action plan for PE is largely focussed on developing positive attitudes when 

competing in sports and  we have already seen improvement during lunchtime 

competitions. Workout Wednesdays and Fitness Fridays have been going from 

strength to strength and by the Christmas break we will have ‘virtually’ walked 

the 874 miles from Lands End to John O Groats since September!  

Well done everyone!                                                                                          Mrs Kent 

Badminton 

We have discovered 

that we have some 

keen badminton play-

ers! Groups of Year 3/4 

and Year 5/6 children 

took part  in badminton 

competitions against 

local primary and did us 

proud, showing great 

skills and also display-

ing good sportsman-

ship. 

B M X  

All our Year 5s took part 

in a BMX taster session 

last week at Cornwall 

BMX in Blackwater. The 

children thoroughly en-

joyed it and showed de-

termination and bravery  

on a challenging course. 

We are very grateful to 

Cornwall BMX for offer-

ing this opportunity. 

Gymnastics 

Well done to the 9 KS2 

Gymnasts who took part 

in the Key Steps  Gyman-

stics competition last 

month. 4 competed in 

the  club level competi-

tion and 5 in the schools 

competition. Congratula-

tions to Harriet  who fin-

ished 4th in the school 

category. 

        Christmas Multi Skills 

All  of our Reception children took part in 

a  Christmas themed multi skills event 

last week. They enjoyed activities such as 

throwing snowballs at the snowman and 

pin the nose on the reindeer.  
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Your sport . Your time— George, Class 4 

 

 

 

 
 

I like to play rugby because it’s fun and I like to 

get dirty! I play for my home club Hayle RFC. We 

train on Friday evenings and I play in matches on 

Sundays. 

 

Fit in 45 

Fit in 45 continued this term and it was nice to get out 

and about earlier in the term running / walking around 

the village. We’ve had a few visiting coaches in, includ-

ing Craig from Pretty Damn Fit  and our own Mr Lester. 

Massive thanks to Clare from Glow Yoga for an amazing 

yoga session, with proceeds donated to Children in 

Need. Please let Mrs Kent know if you know  someone 

who would like to come and lead a fitness session. 

 

      Lunchtime Activities 

We have been running a variety of lunchtime activities 

with the help of our Sports Leaders. Mr Buckley has been 

running ‘challenges of the week’, skills sessions, and 

also  Football and Rugby tournaments. Dodgeball has 

proved very popular with 82% of KS2 children signed 

up. Some of the KS1 children love watching and have 

been enjoying playing their own mini games after too. 

Cross Country 

Back in September we took 32 runners to compete in a cross 

country event at Camborne School. That is well over half of 

all of our KS2 children! They ran distances of between 1200m 

and 2000m and competed against 6 other local primary 

schools. EVERY child gave it their all and we are proud of 

them all! 

If you would like to tell us about the sport you do in your  

spare time, let Mrs Kent 


